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STRATEGIC PLANNING COUNCIL 

MINUTES
Thursday, April 27, 2006 – 3:30 p.m.

Brookhaven Gymnasium Alumni Room

IN ATTENDANCE
Dr. Louis Attinasi, Joanne Braxton, Leslie Buck, Dr. James Canniff, Dr. Philip Christensen, William F. Connors, Jr., George Gatta, Anindita Ghosh, Dr. Tina Good, Kirk Kaplan, Dr. Carl Kirschner, Debra Klein, Jeffery Kluewer, Judith Koodin, Christine Kulis, Smruti Patel, Gary Ris, Dr. Kate Rowe, Laurie Savona, Charles Stein, Avette Ware

Associate Vice President Braxton opened the meeting by greeting the members of the Strategic Planning Council and then asked each person to introduce themselves.  
The minutes of the March 9, 2006 Strategic Planning Council meeting were reviewed for corrections/ additions.  Judy Koodin recommended that paragraph six page 2 be more clearly stated as follows: (The Eastern Campus lacks facilities for athletic events and endeavors to accommodate or attract students with the proposed Riverhead revitalization effort.)

Jeff Kluewer recommended further clarification of his comments on the testing and placement process in the English area in paragraph two on page 2 as follows:   (The issue was the cut-off score for even taking the placement test, not the score on the placement test itself.  A substantial number of students who belonged in EG10 were not even being tested for placement, but instead being assigned to EG 11 on the basis of a very low score on the NYS Regents exam.)
With the above clarifications, the minutes of the March 9, 2006 Strategic Planning Council meeting were approved.

Associate Vice President Braxton provided committee members with a list of completed and ongoing Strategic Plan Action items, which indicated that approximately 70% of the 150 actions have been completed.
Dr. Tina Good provided an update of the college’s Institutional Assessment Plan.

Dr. Louis Attinasi discussed the National Community College Benchmark Project and its relationship to Suffolk County Community College and the President’s key initiatives.
Vice President Stein thanked everyone who was on the Budget Planning Committee and gave an overview of the status of the 2006-07 budget proposal and the process by which the budget is developed and presented to the county for approval.
A listing of documents relative to future Strategic Plan objectives was distributed to committee members.  Members were asked to select a group of documents to read and to prepare comments for discussion at a subsequent Strategic Planning Council meeting.
The Strategic Planning Council will meet prior to June 30, 2006; possible dates and times will be emailed to members.

Associate Vice President Braxton stated that the Strategic Plan term “Priorities” will be changed to “Goals.”   Members were asked to review the eight Strategic Plan Goals for the purpose of consolidating items.
Members were asked if there were any questions or concerns relative to the Retention, Recruitment and/or Technology Plans.   No questions were raised and therefore, the Retention Plan, Recruitment Plan and Technology Plan were formally accepted.
Dr. Good expressed an interest/concern in knowing more about the strategic planning process.  Associate Vice President Braxton stated that a speaker could be brought in to give an overall perspective of the process.
The meeting was adjourned at 5:15 p.m.
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